
 

Monday the 27th of November, 2017 

 

Dear ECAWA members, 

In the absence of Dr Jenny Lane our President, who is overseas on university related duties, I share the 
following very sad news. 

Today we learnt that a senior member of our Association and mentor to many Western Australia computing 
teachers, Associate Professor C Paul Newhouse PhD suddenly passed away. 

Paul was a member of the Educational Computing Association of Western Australia from its earliest days, 
and as a very long-standing member of the executive he provided wise counsel and guidance to many 
committee members, the association at large and many Western Australian teachers and student 
teachers.   

His energy, support and commitment to education, educational computing, technology education and 
computer supported learning environments is widely recognised and highly valued within state, national 
and international forums.  

The role that Paul had in the shaping and developing the Digital Technologies Curriculum and ICT General 
Capability is also widely recognised within Australia. 

Many Western Australian Computing teachers may remember the computing texts authored by Paul and / or 
co-authored with his colleague and friend Ron Oliver during the 1980’s and 1990’s, and be aware of his 
leading work and research in online assessment. 

Paul will be sadly missed by all who knew him, as a kind and gentle person. 

On your behalf, the committee will extend condolences to his wife and family. 

Further news and funeral arrangements will be advised at a later date. 

Ian 

 

 Ian Gaynor 

 Immediate Past President - ECAWA 
 Board Member, Treasurer, Australian Council for Computers in Education 
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